



**RMC Members:** Erin Phelps (USFS), Adrian Grayshield (BIA), Miranda Stuart (NPS), Bill Troup (FEMA), Kelly Woods (NPS-LLC), Joe Domitrovich (USFS), Darryl Jones (NASF), Tess McCarville (USFS), Kathleen Navarro (NIOSH), Corey Butler (DOI OSH), Mack McFarland (NPS), Eric Fransted (RMC- Chair).

Troy Phelps (BIA), Jennifer Myslivy (6MFS), Molly West (NTDP), Teresa Tim Blake (NWCG Coordinator)

Topic & Notes	Decision
<p><b>Fall Meeting Agenda:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• November 8<sup>th</sup>-10<sup>th</sup></li> <li>• Day 1: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Mental health topics.</li> <li>○ Fighter wellness.</li> <li>○ Critical Incident Stress Management (CISM).</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Day 2: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Hazard tree topics.</li> <li>○ Wildland Firefighter Health and Exposure to Smoke Study.</li> <li>○ Days Off Task Group.</li> <li>○ Strategic Risk Management.</li> <li>○ Incident Risk Management Standards.</li> <li>○ Greening Fire Team</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Day 3: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ 6 Minutes for Safety topics.</li> <li>○ SAFENET improvements.</li> <li>○ Safety Officer.</li> <li>○ Safety Gram.</li> <li>○ Futuring RMC.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<p>Fransted will finalize agenda and send out. Extend invites to other pertinent committees.</p> <p>Add Serious Accident Investigations (SAIs) topic to the agenda.</p>
<p><b>Incident Response Remote Roundtable (IMRR) Safety – OSHA and 209 Reporting Document:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Noticing gaps in the field regarding roles and responsibilities.</li> <li>• Incidents are not being reported properly.</li> <li>• Document is helpful but the process needs streamlined.</li> <li>• Beneficial to include in M-581, Fire Program Manger and S-404, Safety Officer when those courses are updated.</li> <li>• Agency Administrators (AAs) need guidance on this process.</li> </ul>	<p>Fransted to discuss this topic with IMRR Safety group.</p> <p>RMC members to share and validate among their agencies.</p> <p>Future discussion about making an official standard.</p>
<p><b>Devil’s Creek Tasking:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Completed a CISM Desk Reference Guide which will be presented to the NWCG Executive Board (EB) next week.</li> </ul>	<p>N/A</p>

Additional information beyond these meeting notes (i.e. handouts, presentations, maps, etc.) will require a FOIA request to ensure proper privacy regulations are followed. Please request via FOIA Online website at <https://www.doi.gov/foia/make-a-request>



Topic & Notes	Decision
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Lots to changes happening in the CISM arena.</li> </ul> <p><b>NWCG Wildland Fire Risk and Complexity Assessment, PMS 236:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Document is in the <i>Interagency Standards for Fire and Fire Aviation Operations Group</i> (Redbook) and a standalone.</li> <li>• Incorporating in Wildland Fire Decision Support System (WFDSS) is problematic. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Would need to devise new rating for N/A.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Incident Positions and Standards Committee (IPSC) has stewardship.</li> <li>• Combination of Type 1 and 2 incident has been discussed and will be discussed at Complex Incident Management (CIM) After Action Review (AAR).</li> </ul>	<p>Request that RMC members discuss with IPSC representatives.</p>
<p><b>Safety Gram:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Two additions: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Moose Fire Medical Emergency Fatality.</li> <li>◦ Bovee Fire Medical Emergency Fatality.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Updated entrapments with three new submissions all occurring on August 3<sup>rd</sup>. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Could be a possible 6 Minutes for Safety (6MFS) topic on that day.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<p>Approval of additions.</p> <p>Woods will send out via email. Encouraged to distribute widely.</p> <p>Fransted and Woods revamping criteria.</p>
<p><b>Days Off Task Group Update:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Draft briefing paper circulating. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Generating lots of conversation.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Developing recommendations.</li> <li>• Will be discussing recommendations at Fall RMC Meeting.</li> <li>• Shared research summaries with National Incident Commander/Area Commander Council (ICAC).</li> </ul>	<p>Feedback is welcome.</p>
<p><b>Safety Officer, Field (SOFF) Proposal Update:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Finalizing request for change documents. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Once finished will send to IPSC and hopefully change will be in place by 2023 field season.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Separating line Safety from Field. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Arduous rating.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<p>Fransted will distribute next week. Please vet with agencies. Intent to approve it at Fall Meeting.</p>
<p><b>NWCG Update:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• NWCG EB Meeting next week, agenda topics: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Devils Creek CISM tasking.</li> <li>◦ IMRR update.</li> <li>◦ Wildfire Commission.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Joint Session with NWCG EB, NMAC, and FMB also next week, agenda topics: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Mobile applications to connect data and Wildland Firefighters.</li> <li>◦ Development of the science arounds safety zones.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Connections Call last week. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Quarterly call to connect committees.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<p>N/A</p>

Additional information beyond these meeting notes (i.e. handouts, presentations, maps, etc.) will require a FOIA request to ensure proper privacy regulations are followed. Please request via FOIA Online website at <https://www.doi.gov/foia/make-a-request>



Topic & Notes	Decision
<p><b>Subcommittee Updates:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Mental Health Subcommittee (MHSC): <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Shad Sitz completed Retirement Flyer.</li> <li>○ Possible appendix to <i>A Preparedness Guide for Wildland Firefighters and Their Families</i>, PMS 600.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• 6MFS: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Fall Meeting topics: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ Submission and review process.</li> <li>▪ Annual calendar review and overhaul by 2024.</li> <li>▪ Future topics and additional categories (Mental Health, valley fever, helicopter operations, active shooter).</li> <li>▪ Future of 6MFS.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> <li>• HTTFSC: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Reengaging in S-212, Wildland Fire Chainsaw.</li> <li>○ Outlining new S-312, Advanced Sawyer.</li> <li>○ In communication with FS regarding their development of an agency chainsaw course.</li> <li>○ Updating hazard tree topics for 6MFS.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	N/A
<p><b>Lessons Learned Center Updates:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Will be detailing behind Travis Dobson.</li> <li>• Processing documents.</li> </ul>	N/A
<p><b>National Training and Development Program (NTDP) Update:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Finalizing Critical Training paper.</li> <li>• Sleep and cardiac rhythms paper in progress.</li> <li>• Joe Sol working on Work Capacity Test Guide.</li> <li>• Finishing up Footwear Survey.</li> <li>• Developing Air Quality video.</li> <li>• Fire shelters: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Still having issues with silica cloth supply chain.</li> <li>○ Will be delivering 4,000 shelters this year and then phased delivery through 2024.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Women’s pants: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Hurricanes causing delays.</li> <li>○ Should have samples in a few weeks.</li> <li>○ Articles should be in the cache by 2023.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	